

## The Crossley Heath School

Head Teacher: Lynnette Cassidy, MBA

The Crossley Heath School, Savile Park, Halifax, West Yorkshire HX3 0HG
Tel: 01422 360272 • e-mail: admin@crossleyheath.org.uk

26<sup>th</sup> May 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

## **Year 7 Science Visit to Magna Science Adventure Centre**

I am writing regarding the Year 7 visit to Magna Science Adventure Centre on Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> June, about which I originally wrote to you in December. The visit is an enrichment activity that will support the Physics and Chemistry units that our students study in Year 7 and 8 Science.

I have been reviewing our records in preparation for the trip and have noted that we have received a completed consent form for your child but no payment to date. The reason for writing is to ensure that the trip and payment has simply not been overlooked. As per my previous letter, under the Governors' policy for charges and remissions, no compulsory payment may be demanded for this visit but voluntary contributions equivalent to the full cost of £24.00 are invited. No one will be excluded on the grounds of unwillingness to make this contribution but if insufficient contributions are received, it may be necessary to cancel the visit. If you do intend to contribute towards the trip, can I please ask you to do so as soon as possible so that we can determine the viability of the trip.

Financial support may be available for children who are eligible for free school meals (FSM) or who are not eligible for FSM but are experiencing financial difficulty. If you would like to apply for assistance in confidence, then please contact Mrs Sue Woolliscroft, Senior Finance Assistant [payments@crossleyheath.org.uk].

The coaches will leave school at 8.40am and leave Magna at 3.15pm. We hope to return to school by about 4.30pm but this is dependent on traffic. Please make arrangements to pick up your child at 4.30pm at the rear entrance of the school.

Students should bring a packed lunch to eat, and can bring a small amount of money if they would like to purchase a souvenir from the gift shop at the end of the day. Students will be escorted to the different pavilions by members of school staff, but will be permitted to explore these pavilions and complete the various activities independently. The trip will be non-uniform and your child should wear a comfortable pair of shoes/trainers — no flip flops.

I hope the visit will be both educational and enjoyable for your child.

Yours faithfully

Dr J Norcliffe KS3 Science Coordinator





